
Grand Junction, Colorado 

January 21, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Robb, Treece and President Campbell. City Manager Brownson, City 

Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held January 7th were read 

and approved. 

 

 The matter of the renewal of the beer license for C. H. 

Patterson dba Owl Cigar Store was again brought up. Chief of 

Police Scott was present and gave a complete resume of the recent 

trouble at the Owl Cigar Store, when George Fiene had been killed 

by falling on the sidewalk in front of the store, just after being 

removed from the store because he was drunk and causing a 

disturbance. The Police Department stated in a letter that after a 

thorough investigation, they could not find sufficient 

justification to disapprove the application for the renewal of the 

license. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Robb that the license for the Owl Cigar Store be 

approved. Motion carried, with Councilman Ross voting No. 

 

 City Manager Brownson made a report on the matter of 

investing Water Department funds which cannot be used at this time 

to purchase materials for improving the water system. There is 

also $5000.00 in sewer Department funds available for investment. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Treece that the City Treasurer be instructed to purchase $5,000.00 

in Paving District No. 47, 3% bonds with $500.00 Sewer Department 

money. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 

Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

 It was decided to postpone investment of the Water Funds 

until after the 1st of February. 

 

 City Manager Brownson read a letter from Mr. David Lawrence 

of Boettcher & Co. asking if the City would be interested in 

refunding the Special Assessment bonds. He was instructed to write 

to Mr. Lawrence and ascertain just what kind of a proposition 

could be made. 

 

 Bonds for James E. Broadhead and Jaros Electrical Co., 

electrical contractors, Preston H. Dean, Home Portrait 

Photographer, and A. R. Allison cement contractor, were presented, 

having been approved as to form by City Attorney Hinman. It was 

moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman Boston that 

the bonds be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson showed the Council the plans for the 



new Airport. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Treece that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


